MSU RETIREES ASSOCIATION
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

October 5, 2011 – 10:00 a.m.

The meeting of the MSU Retirees Association was held on Wednesday, October 5, 2011 at 10:00 a.m. in room 250 Nisbet Building.

Present: Gale Arent, Stephanie Barch,  Brent Bowditch, Nancy Craig, John Forsyth, Mary Lou Gifford, Gale Gower, Andy Johanson, Tony Kleibecker,  Al LeBlanc, John Roetman,  Marilyn Rothert, Patrick Scheetz, Joan Smith, Ron Smith, Brenda Spackman, Bob Wenner, Darlene Wenner

The meeting was called to order.  Bob Wenner moved that the September meeting minutes be approved.  Motion was seconded and approved.

Gale Arent, on behalf of the current MSURA Board, presented a plaque to Brent Bowditch, who will be leaving MSU Human Resources to return to Purdue University.  The plaque conveyed our thanks for establishing a trust-based professional relationship with the MSU Retirees Association and displaying a can-do Spartan Spirit in Human Resource management during his time here (2008 – 2011).  Pictures of Brent and the three MSURA Presidents with whom he served and with the current Board were taken by Mary Lou Gifford.
Treasurer’s Report:  Bob Wenner handed out a comparative analysis of financial statements for MSURA from 2009 to 2011.  After discussion it was concluded that we must continue to ask retirees to pay subscription fees, to possibly seek funding from the university and to continue to reduce newsletter mailing costs in every possible manner.

Vice President Report:  Ron Smith handed out a draft of the 2011 – 2012 Budget and asked Board members to review it prior to the next meeting.  Ron announced that Melanie Foster, Vice Chairperson of the MSU Board of Trustees, will be our Annual Meeting speaker on Monday, May 7, 2012.  Currently, only the January 7 membership meeting date is open.  
President’s Report: We have been notified of seven recent donors to our Association.  A discussion of whether there should be a $10 per year service charge, in addition to the subscription fee was inconclusive.  A proposal to post MSURA Board Minutes on the website after approval of them was approved.  The concept of a Living Ledger: A compilation of Vital Personal Information was introduced to the Board.  It was agreed that the Membership Committee will review the concept in some depth and bring a recommendation back to the Board.  Al LeBlanc agreed to lead a World War II discussion group.  A leader for a Golf Group is still being sought.  Patrick Scheetz, Fred Graham and Gale Arent were recommended as leaders of the Retiree portion of  the “Road Next Traveled” Human Resources Seminar.  Rosemary Pavlik was representing MSURA at the current seminar, being held today.
Mention was made that Steve Mosshart, Chief Executive Officer for  Straightline,  is developing a financial planning website for use by MSU retirees.  Board members will be asked to preview the site prior to it be opened for use.
Health Benefits Report: Nothing to report at this time and nothing in the current newsletter.  Mention was made that the spring benefits meeting where Brent and Renee spoken to retirees has been so well received that it will be difficult for Tony to top it in the upcoming year.  Also mention was made that the communication about health benefits sent to retirees is an very important piece of information.
Gale Gower passed around the volunteer calendar for the months of October and November.  Volunteers are needed to cover the MSURA office from 9 to 12 noon on Monday through Friday of each week.
Membership Committee:  Nancy Craig brought the committee’s proposal that subscriptions for retirees be due one year from the date on which they are paid rather than the current end of the fiscal year.  Also paid subscribers will get an early alert that the newsletter is available online.  Subscription end dates will be included in the email notification.  The proposal was adopted.  The next membership committee will meet on October 25th. 

There was discussion of the timely printing and delivery of the Spartan Senior newsletters.  Also, one copy of MS-Publisher was purchased and is expected to be installed for use with the next newsletter.  A discussion of the cost of the software and whether we received the education discount brought forth an offer by Brent to the fact that Human Resources may be able to provide the Association with MS – Office Professional software which is the standard used on campus.  (Hopefully, Tony put this on his list of To Do’s.)  

Anders Johanson reported use of Facebook is increasing and we have had positive comments about the redesign of the website.  John indicated that Florida Retirees are expected to have a meeting at their usual location this coming winter and to receive a benefits update at that time.  United Way materials have all been completed and are in the hands of recipients.  Some have been returned already.  Brenda reported that the Old Newsboys solicitation will be held on December 1st and that the needs are really much greater this year because of current economic conditions in the local area.  She will be reminding everyone who has  agreed to volunteer prior to the event.
The next meeting of this group will be Wednesday, November 2, 2011 at 10:00 a.m. in 125 Nisbet Building.  The meeting  adjourned at 11:45.
